
 

      
 

 

 

 
 
 

  
 
“P”  16   (2015) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 December 31, 2015 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  IRP Update – Indiana Extension for J.B. Hunt Transport, Inc. 
 
Indiana is requesting that each jurisdiction delay enforcement for apportioned vehicles 
registered to J.B. Hunt Transport, Inc. from January 1, 2016 through January 31, 2016.   All 
accounts have been renewed for 2016, but not all of the vehicles have the 2016 cab cards.   
 
Indiana’s Motor Carrier Services Division gave the carrier a letter to keep in each vehicle 
to serve as proof of valid registration until the new cab card is received. A sample of the 
letter is attached.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Royce Montgomery at (317) 615-7257. 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol enforcement.  
Thank you.   

     
 Theresa L. Egan 
 Executive Deputy Commissioner 
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December 29, 2015    
  
   
Attn: International Registration Plan Inc., International Fuel Tax Agreement Inc, IRP Jurisdictions 
and Law Enforcement  

Re: JB Hunt Transport Inc/ Indiana Extension valid through January 1, 2016 to January 31, 2016   

Indiana is requesting that all IRP jurisdictions and enforcement personnel refrain from taking 
enforcement action on JB Hunt Transport Inc. All fees have been paid for their Indiana 
registration cab cards with an effective date of January 1, 2016 through December 31, 2016. This 
will allow time for the carrier to distribute registration cab cards to all of their vehicles; until such 
time the vehicles will carry copies of this letter as notification of this extension being granted.   

Please refrain from enforcement action on JB Hunt Transport Inc. 12:00 a.m. February 1, 2016.  

Prior to taking any enforcement action (citations, tickets, permits, etc.) please contact the IN IRP 
Voice Response Unit at (866) 615-7340 (available 24 hours daily) or the IRP Unit at                      
(317) 615-7340 (Monday through Friday from 8:00a.m. to 4:30p.m. EST) for verification and 
validation of the vehicle in question.  

Please notify all IRP Jurisdictions and ask those jurisdictions to inform their law enforcement 
community of this extension.  

If there are any questions regarding this request, please contact Royce Montgomery at               
(317) 615-7257.  

Regards,  
  

  
Royce Montgomery, IRP Supervisor  
Motor Carrier Services Division  
Indiana Department of Revenue  
7811 Milhouse Rd. Ste M  
Indianapolis, IN 46241   


